O Sudbiiis

Location: Tom Davies Square
Commencement: 10:30 AM
Minutes Adjournment: 11:14 AM

For the Community Services Committee Meeting held
Monday, July 9, 2012

Committee Room C-11

COUNCILLOR FRANCES CALDARELLI IN THE CHAIR

Present

Councillors Cimino, Barbeau; Dupuis; Kett; Landry-Altmann

City Officials

Robert Blackwell, Acting General Manager of Community Development; Tim Beadman, Chief of Emergency
Services; Denis Desmeules, Director of Housing Services; Cindy Dent, Acting Director of Leisure Services;
Aaron Archibald, Deputy Chief of Emergency Medical Services Operations; Dennis Melanson,
Superintendent of Investigations and Compliance, EMS; Ed Vildis, Capital Projects Co-ordinator; Brigitte
Sobush, Deputy City Clerk; Franca Bortolussi, Council Assistant

Declarations of Pecuniary Interest

None declared.

Presentations

1. Report dated June 27, 2012 was received from the Chief of Emergency Services regarding
Community Public Access Defibrillator (PAD) Program — Update.

Aaron Archibald, Deputy Chief of Emergency Medical Services Operations, provided an
electronic presentation regarding the Public Access Defibrillator (PAD) Program. He explained
in detail the PAD program, checks and successes.



Consent Agenda

The following is the Consent Agenda Item:

Correspondence for Information Only

C-1.

Report dated June 21, 2012 was received from the General Manager of Community
Development regarding Review of the Housing Services Act for information only.

CS2012-34 Kett/Barbeau: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury receive the report dated June 21,
2012 from the General Manager of Community Development regarding Review of the Housing

Services Act for information only.
CARRIED

Regular Agenda

Managers' Reports

R-1.

R-2.

R-3.

Report dated June 26, 2012 was received from the General Manager of Community
Development regarding Outdoor Rinks and Playfields — Facilities and Statistics.

The following recommendation was presented:

CS2012-35 Barbeau/Kett: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury receive the report dated June
26, 2012 from the General Manager of Community Development regarding Outdoor Rinks and

Playfields — Facilities and Statistics for information only.
CARRIED

Report dated June 26, 2012 was received from the General Manager of Community
Development regarding Sudbury Community Arena Main Rink Lighting Replacement.

The following recommendation was presented:

CS2012-36 Kett/Barbeau: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approve the replacement of the
main rink lighting at the Sudbury Community Arena as requested by the Electrical Safety
Authority (E.S.A.) in 2012;

AND THAT the cost for the retrofit be funded from the 2013 Community Development Capital
envelope.
CARRIED

Report dated June 25, 2012 was received from the General Manager of Community
Development regarding Seniors’ Perception Study: 20 Years Later.

The following recommendation was presented:
CS2012-37 Barbeau/Kett: WHEREAS a Seniors' Perception Study was conducted by the

Regional Municipality of Sudbury in 1991 to determine the degree of awareness about
community services and the level of satisfaction with seniors' services in the community;



AND WHEREAS the Seniors' Advisory Panel is in the process of organizing priorities for its
term;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Greater Sudbury, in consultation with the
Seniors' Advisory Panel, conduct a 20 year follow-up of the original survey and that additional
questions be included to reflect current issues for seniors aged 55 years and older.

CARRIED

Addendum
Nil

Civic Petitions
Nil

Question Period and Announcements

Concessions at City Facilities

Councillor Kett asked why no one is operating the concessions at City facilities; i.e. Bell Park,
Moonlight Beach.

The Acting Director of Leisure Services indicated that an RFP was issued in this regard;

however, there were not bidders. The City is looking at other options; i.e. augmenting vending
machines.

Notices of Motion
Nil
Adjournment
Kett/Barbeau: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time: 11:14 a.m.

CARRIED

Frances Caldarelli, Chair

Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk



